
 

 
 

COVID 19 Update -20 ​th​ March 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,   

This letter is written with very mixed emotions and replaces the Friday letter for the week .  

Although it has been a very strange week in school , we would like to take this opportunity to thank parents  , pupils and 
the staff for remaining calm and understanding of the pressure we have all faced . Things have changed so rapidly 
throughout the week and advice has been updated and withdrawn  several times . We have tried to keep you up to date 
the best we can and we hope that yesterday’s letter offered you some clarity on what we currently know ourselves . We 
have had some lovely messages of support from our parents and we really do appreciate the time you have taken to send 
these . 

We hope that the children can continue to do some learning at home,  but also take the time to reflect and relax . We 
have attached some advice from Emma Jenkins , our Relax Kids coach on helping your child deal with the unprecedented 
time .  

For those who qualify ,our childcare offer will be sent to you tonight  and we look forward to welcoming those children 
back next week . 

 Thank You once again for your support throughout this situation and we hope to see you all again very soon . We are 
proud to be leading Team Burnopfield .  

 

Kind Regards,  
 
 

 

Mrs Rebecca Brunton and Mrs Catherine Thompson  

 

Acting Head Teachers  

 


